
Jenna Who

From:    Jennifer Lawrie

Sent:     Tuesday, 29 August 2023 2: 28 pm
To: Jenna Leifso

Subject:  FW: Unsafe walking routes for our students concern

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status:     Flagged

For consent agenda.

Jennifer Lawrie, CIVIC)

Manager of Legislative Services/ Clerk

519- 396- 3468 x 7111

Municipal Administration Centre

1475 Concession 5, RR# 5

Kincardine, Ontario N2Z 2X6

The information contained in this message is intended for the person( s) named above and may not be otherwise

distributed, copied, or disclosed. The message may contain privileged, confidential, or personal information which is

subject to the provisions of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection and Privacy Act. If you have received

this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message without retaining a copy. Thank you.

Original Message-----

From: noreply@kincardine. ca < noreply@kincardine. ca> On Behalf Of Emily Jones

Sent: Monday, August 28, 2023 11: 53 AM

To: Jennifer Lawrie< jlawrie@kincardine. ca>

Subject: Unsafe walking routes for our students concern

Hi Jen! Hope this finds you well. Emily Jones here :)

I am unsure who to contact regarding this issue so if you could direct me that would be great. I know the busing issue is

not to do with the municipality, I have contacted the bus company. However, I feel as though it' s an issue to raise as the

bus company is not making any changes. In our Stonehaven neighbourhood, the students attending Elgin Market have

now been deemed safe to walk, whereas they have been given a bus there for all the years prior. Here are my main
concerns:

1) Bruce avenue is by no means a safe walk. There is not even a complete sidewalk that is taken to our entire length of
our neighbourhood and all the exit routes from our neighbourhood.

2) The sidewalk that we eventually have from our neighbourhood on Bruce avenue ( again, which does not extend to the

entirety of our neighborhood) is on the southbound side meaning they would have to cross Bruce Avenue TWO times to

be able to get over to Elgin Market. This is a HUGE concern as drivers fly down this road, it is very busy especially during

these hours, and especially the crossing which would take place at either Bruce avenue and princess street OR Bruce

avenue and queen street whichever they would choose is an AWFUL blind intersection and very unsafe.

3) If the trail path that connects our neighbourhood to Kincardine avenue to head up to Elgin Market that is now
considered the safe route- that is an issue as well for two different reasons:

1) there is zero winter maintenance on this trail of which is all hills on either side
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2) Kincardine avenue only has a northbound sidewalk to get to Elgin Market so again they would have to cross a

dangerous and very busy road twice to be able to get to the school yard

Since the bus company is deeiming this safe for these young kids, improvements NEED to be made with proper crossing

lights at these areas, and proper safe sidewalks and sidewalk extension along Bruce Ave .

Thanks for your time!

Origin: https:// www.kincardine. ca// en/ living- here/ accessibility.aspx

This email was sent to you by Emily Jones< > through https:// www. kincardine. ca/.
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